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A publication for members and friends of St. John’s Broad Creek Episcopal Church

The St. John’s Prayer 
Almighty and ever living God, ruler of all things in heaven and earth, hear our prayers for 
St. John’s, Broad Creek. Strengthen the faithful, arouse the careless, restore the penitent, 
draw the seekers, and increase our numbers. Grant us all things necessary for our common 
life, and bring us all to be of one heart and mind within your Holy Church; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord. Amen

Vision Statement
St. John’s will continue to grow as a positive source of comfort and love in the lives of our 
diverse parish family.  The surrounding community will come to know us as a welcoming, 
inclusive shelter in a world of uncertainty, and a source of help in crisis.

Mission Statement 
St. John’s Church is an inclusive community of faithful believers and earnest seekers, 

where worship is the 
foundation of our 
common life, and where 
the Holy Spirit moves 
us to gather and thrive 
as a loving extended 
family while reaching 
out to serve our 
neighbors with the 
Good News of God’s 
Love. 
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Where is Sarah?
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lRev. Sarah is taking a vacation to rest, 
rejuvenate, and have fun. We wish her 
safe travels and a wonderful time!

Who will take 
care of us?
Deacon Joan Crittenden will be there 
for us. We know her, we love her, and 
we are thankful for her support! 
You may reach her at 
joancrittenden68@gmail.com.
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Strategic Planning Retreat

Standing:  Doug Perkins (North Montgomery), Gayle Fisher Stewart (Central DC),  Javier Garcia Ocampo (North Montgomery),  
Marilyn Jenkins (South DC), Meredith Heffner (Central Montgomery),  Susan Fritz (Southern MD),  Paula Mays (North DC),  Andrew 
Walter (South Montgomery),  Bp. Mariann Budde (Church House),  Lee Puricelli (Central Montgomery),  Ledlie Laughlin (North DC),  
Johnna Story (South Montgomery), Tony Morgan (The Unstuck Church),  Paula Clark (Church House),  Don Crane (Church House)

Seated:  Daryl Lobban (Church House),  Richard Weinberg (Central DC), Erika Kallop (Southern MD),  Mildred Reyes (Church 
House),  Joseph Constant (North Prince George),  Connie Reinhardt (North Prince George), Bp. Chilton Knudsen (Church House), 
Sue von Rautenkranz (Church House)

Fifteen leaders from across the diocese, along with members of diocesan 
staff, returned Wednesday evening from a two-day strategic planning retreat 
facilitated by Tony Morgan of the Unstuck Group. It was one of the most 
uplifting experiences of my ministry.

We began on Tuesday with prayer and a comprehensive review of all that 
we learned from the 12 discovery sessions held throughout the diocese this 
spring. The spiritual wisdom and insightful observations of all those who 
participated in the discovery process--over five hundred people!--informed 
our conversations throughout the retreat. We felt the magnitude of the task 
before us, but we also felt the presence of the Holy Spirit, which gave us 
courage and joy.

Tony led us through a process that included reflection and clarification of our 
core mission as a diocese, a vision for the next five years, and three initiatives 
that surfaced as our priorities for the first year. We did not leave the retreat 

with a finished product, but working drafts that we are eager to share with 
regional and diocesan leaders. We’ll spend the summer soliciting feedback 
as we continue to refine and clarify our understanding of core mission, 
aspirational vision, and strategic priorities for the next season of diocesan life.

The retreat participants need a bit more time to finalize our first draft. We’ll 
then begin contacting regional leaders and those who attended the discovery 
sessions, and meeting with diocesan governance bodies. Diocesan Council 
meets on Tuesday, July 9th, and the strategic planning work will be our first 
agenda item.  

At the beginning of our second day, Tony reflected with us on this passage 
from 1 Corinthians:

I give thanks to my God always for you because of the grace of God that has been 
given you in Christ Jesus, for in every way you have been enriched in him, in speech 
and knowledge of every kind just as the testimony of Christ has been strengthened 
among you--so that you are not lacking in any spiritual gift as you wait for the 
revealing of our Lord Jesus Christ. . . Now I appeal to you brothers and sisters by 
the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, that you all be in agreement and that there be 
no divisions among you, but that you be united in the same mind and the same 
purpose. (1 Cor.1:4-7; 10)

There were, of course, many divisions in the community in Corinth at the time 
of Paul’s writings.

Paul was not suggesting that they attempt to minimize or eliminate their 
differences, but rather find the deeper unity available to them in Christ. That 
was Tony’s invitation to us: that in the midst of all our differences that we seek 
a deeper unity in Christ. “God is the source of our strength in Christ Jesus,” 
Paul writes. “Let the one who boasts, boast in the Lord.” (1 Cor.1:30-31)

We still have much work to do to discern, articulate, and affirm a strategic 
vision in the process. Please join me in thanking all who have given of 
themselves so generously throughout this process and who are eager for us, 
as a diocese, to take the next faithful steps toward that deeper unity of 
purpose and ministry, in faithfulness to Christ.

SOURCE: edow.org • June 20, 2019                  Author: The Rt. Rev. Mariann Edgar Budde	      Category: Blog
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VALERIE ALEXANDER
MICHAELA BROTHERTON

GEORGIA JENKINS
CAMERON NEELY

STEVEN THOMAS PROCTOR
VICTORIA SMITH

Derek Brady Vereen Jr.
Dezi Ray Vereen

In July and August there will only be 
ONE service at 9 a.m. each Sunday. 
Those who have be serving as Ushers at 
the 8 a.m. service can expect to serve with 
the same rotation during the summer. If you 
are planning to be away, please try to let 
someone know ahead of time so a sub for 
you will be in place.
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To hear Jiri Parma Fletcher’s family talk about him, there was absolutely 
nothing he couldn’t do.

The young Indian Head man was bright, empathetic, vibrant and talented, 
his family all said, a dreamer with a natural talent for brightening any room 
he walked into. He was interested in everything from the sciences and the 
natural world to the arts, music and conspiracy theories. He worked as a 
lifeguard, and valued the opportunity to save lives the role afforded him. 
He was “love, brilliance and energy,” his mother, Dasha, said. “He wanted to 
do everything.”

Although his family loved him fiercely, his short life wasn’t without strug-
gles. He was “brilliant,” his father, Carl, said, but he was bored in school. He 
was sometimes bullied for his name. To round it out, he also was born with 
a maxillofacial birth defect, a deformity in his cheekbone that he’d long 
been insecure about.

Jiri was 16 when he underwent surgery for his cheekbone. At the time, 
Carl said, Jiri was predisposed to opiate addiction, but “we didn’t know 
that, and we didn’t think anything of it when they prescribed those for him, 
because we were doing what the doctor said. And the doctor probably 
didn’t think anything of it, because they were doing what they had to do 
when prescribing pain medication.” From there, Jiri was hooked on opiates. 
He went to rehab three times during what Dasha called a “five-year 
ordeal.” He maintained sobriety for two years before accidentally 
overdosing last year.

Carl pointed to the recent addition of fentanyl, an extremely potent 
synthetic opioid, that has become a common additive in drugs like heroin 
and cocaine. “That’s what’s killing kids,” Carl said, and ultimately, a mixture 
of fentanyl and heroin is what ended Jiri’s life on Aug. 6, 2018.

Jiri was aware of the danger of fentanyl-laced drugs before it took his own 
life. Carl remembered Jiri telling him about a spate of overdose deaths in 
Camden, N.J., he’d heard about while in treatment at a facility in the state. 
The drug was called “Batman,” Carl recalled hearing from his son, and it 
was a mixture of heroin and fentanyl he’d heard killed 75 people.

Carl questioned why anyone would try something like that and was 
surprised by the answer. “He said you won’t believe it, because when 
people hear about it it’s like flies coming to a lightbulb. The addicts would 
gravitate toward the fentanyl,” Carl said. The high was more intense, Jiri 
explained at the time, so that appealed to the drug’s habitual users.

Jiri was somewhat fortunate, Dasha said, in that the family had health 
insurance which helped pay for some of his treatment. It by no means 
covered everything, however. “The insurance only goes so far,” Carl said. “... 
It came time for him to move on, and the place where we were told got 
the results, well that wasn’t in our insurance plan.” He’d been clean for two 
years before he took the fatal overdose.

The family feels it’s important to share Jiri’s story in the hopes that it 
helps to end the stigma that is so prevalent against addicts, and that it 
keeps their son’s death from being just a statistic. Dasha and Carl are not 
recovering addicts themselves, they said, but watching Jiri’s struggles 
showed them firsthand exactly how prevalent the disease is.

Families hope sharing stories of addiction shatters stigma
By LINDSAY RENNER-WOOD lrenner-wood@somdnews.com  May 31, 2019

“This discussion has to 
be had now,” Carl said. 
“They assigned shame 
to addiction. It was kept 
in the shadows this long 
that an epidemic was 
created. We’re really ada-
mant now that this discussion take place. You don’t push your addict away, 
don’t give up on them. Addiction needs to be in the same discussion with 
ALS or any other disease, because it’s a disease destroying family like ours.”

A local means of support has helped the Fletchers, along with other 
families who have loved ones living with drug and alcohol addictions. 
PABA, short for Parents Affected by Addiction, holds meetings that are 
open to families throughout the region: In Charles County, they commonly 
meet at the Charles County Sheriff ’s Office.

Hughesville resident Marnie Grove, a volunteer with the group, said her 
own experience with her son’s addiction — though he’s currently alive 
and two and a half years sober — has been “hell.” Grove said she came 
to the group through founder Amy Jo Young. Both of them have sons who 
are addicts, Grove said, and the two women have grown to work together 
closely.

Unlike Jiri, Grove’s son didn’t start using after being given pain medication. 
Her son’s use was always recreational, she said. He started using when he 
was 14, and with time he chose progressively harder drugs before entering 
treatment for the first time at 20 years old.

Grove’s son stayed in rehab for 28 days the first time before leaving, she 
said. Grove attributed his initial failure to his lack of a desire to enter 
treatment. “I forced him to go, and that doesn’t work,” she said. He was 
then homeless for six months before entering a second rehab facility in 
New York. Grove said her son stayed sober for five years and was holding 
down “a great job” when she started to suspect something might be amiss.
“I wasn’t positive,” Grove said. “You start seeing little things but I thought, 
‘No way, he’s five years clean,’ but you get around the wrong people at the 
wrong time and it gets you again.”

Grove’s son is now in Florida: He left Feb. 14, 2017, for treatment in the 
state “and he’s been there ever since,” she said. Fortunately, he has been 
clean for two and a half years.

Groves has now turned her attention to helping families of those 
struggling with addiction: She knows the “long nights of worrying and 
waiting” well, she said, and wants to do her part to help those 
experiencing the same. That’s included everything from working with local 
emergency services officials to develop overdose kits they leave at homes 
where they’ve responded to a drug call to helping assemble the Heroin 
Overdose Prevention Effort (HOPE) trailer, which provides a look at what 
a drug user’s room and surroundings can look like.

“Personally, it’s helped me because I’m helping other people now,” Grove 
said. “It gives you strength and hope. ... Secrets kill. There’s no sense in 
hiding it. There’s nothing to be ashamed of. It’s like taking a Band-Aid off 
and letting a little air get to the wound.”

Article link: https://www.somdnews.com/independent/spotlight/families-hope-sharing-stories-of-addiction-shatters-stigma/article_a170ca96-08b5-5b21-9c16-72fe06bff0ce.html

https://www.somdnews.com/independent/spotlight/families-hope-sharing-stories-of-addiction-shatters-stigma/article_a170ca96-08b5-5b21-9c16-72fe06bff0ce.html
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D-Day Remembered
 
Here is my small token of remembrance 
and respect for those brave kids who gave 
their lives for us 75 years ago today, Jeanne 
and I visited the Cemetary at Normandy 
in August of 2003. Some of our photos are 
included below. If you have been there, you 
know that it is a magical place inhabited by 
the spirits of those brave, fallen soldiers. 

By  Peter Ulrich, 2019

Omaha Beach With The South Coast Of England At The Horizon

Pointe Du Hoc Snow White Crosses, Row On Row…

A Young Man From Iowa Who Jumped Out Of A Plane In The 
Pre-Dawn Darkness

The Silent And Serene Beauty Of This Place Today Belies The 
Ear-Splitting Chaos And Horror Of 75 Years Ago

The Memorial Reflecting Pool

In The Museum, A Map Of D-Day Maneuvers On June 6, 1944, “The Break Out” Final Thoughts

(The Normandy landings were the landing operations on Tuesday, 6 June 1944 of the Allied invasion of Normandy in Operation Overlord 
during World War II. Codenamed Operation Neptune and often referred to as D-Day, it was the largest seaborne invasion in history.)



St. John’s Way

www.stjohnsbroadcreek.org6

It’s a 
Beautiful 
World!
GREETINGS! 
A New year  - A New Topic.

Starting this February, I added a “travel topic” to our newsletter. Every 
month, ONE page will be dedicated to the travel photos you want to share.
Email only high resoultion photos (jpgs) to bsbrevard@yahoo.com by 
the deadline date for the newsletter. Don’t send paper copies or flash drives. 
Only the name(s) of who provided the photos and the name of the destination 
will be listed. NOT listed will be captions, specific titles, addresses, and
narratives.
Enjoy this month’s destination: New Orleans, LA (USA)

8 a.m. Holy Fire Pentecost Procession

IMAGES
Children’s Message

What A Beautiful Morning

Vestry Report

... There is no longer Jew or Greek, there is no longer slave or free, there is no longer male and female; 
for all of you are one in Christ Jesus. ... (Galatians 3:23-29)
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It’s a 
Beautiful 
World!
Enjoy a different destination every 
month: New Orleans, LA (USA)

New Orleans is a Louisiana city on 
the Mississippi River, near the Gulf of 
Mexico. Nicknamed the “Big Easy,” 
it’s known for its round-the-clock 
nightlife, vibrant live-music scene and 
spicy, singular cuisine reflecting its 
history as a melting pot of French, Af-
rican and American cultures. Embody-
ing its festive spirit is Mardi Gras, the 
late-winter carnival famed for raucous 
costumed parades and street parties.

Photos & INFO: Birgitt S. Brevard
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Your St. John’s Finance Committee is made up of volunteers who are 
responsibe of planning, advising, executing, and reporting of financial 
information and processes benefitting St. John’s. We meet on the second 
Thursday each month. All parish members are invited to any meeting and 
are encouraged to join us. Free coffee and snacks at every meeting. 
For questions, call ALAN at 301.292.3490.
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The St. John’s 
Broad Creek 
Episcopal
Church

VESTRY

We are here for you

St. John’s Vestry Members
Barbara Duncan, Senior Warden
Karen Herbert, Junior Warden
Jean Anderson-Jones, Secretary
Sandra Bouchelion
Winston Godwin
Erica Kallop
Michael Lacy
Sandra Rivera 
Betsy Winters____________________________

Alan Ritter, Finance Chairman
Peter Persell, Outreach Chairman
Bea James, Treasurer
Carol Thomas & Rudy Brevard, 
Pledge Clerks

MONEY MATTERS

		  We are seeking 
		  volunteers to 
		  sign up for
		  coffee hour  
		  both Sunday 
		S  ervices. This 
		  would involve
bringing an item to share for coffee 
hour. For example, coffee cake, 
cookies, or cheese & crackers. 
(Nothing elaborate, just something 
simple, however, you may be as 
creative as you like.) 
The volunteer for the 8 a.m. service 
would be responsible for set-up 
and the volunteer for the 10:30 a.m. 
service would be responsible for 
the clean-up. The sign-up sheet is 
available in Bayne Hall.
		  Your participation would
		  be greatly appreciated!

barely self-sustaining? bring finances up to par?
How? Raise your pledge. 
Have an idea for fundraising? Great - step up - take charge - do it.

$$$

The FOOD 
PANTRY has been 
experiencing a 
higher volume of 
clients these recent 
weeks. 
While the Pantry 
can purchase most 
food items from 
the DC Food Bank, 
there are some 

necessary items that are not available. 
The St. John’s Women’s Ministry is collecting 
the following items: paper towels,  toilet 
paper, toothpaste, tooth brushes, bars of 
soap, and deodorant. 
We are asking the Parish to support this 
project by generously filling the baskets in 
the back of the church and in Bayne Hall. 
THANK YOU!

Lift Up Your Voice And Sing
The Chancel Choir sings regularly at

the 10:30 a.m. Eucharist and at numerous 
special events. The Choir sings a wide range 
of styles of sacred music from Renaissance 

to the contemporary.

All teenagers and adults are welcome. 
Rehearsals begin in September and are held 
every Thursday night from 7:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

in the church. 

We sing on Sundays at the 10:30 a.m. service 
and at various holiday services.

If you are interested, speak to the Minister of 
Music Libby Wiebel.

2019 vestry retreat

St. John’s Vestry Members hard at work. Wonder what they 
will have in store for us ...
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PRAYER
CORNER

Heavenly Father, giver of life and health: Comfort and relieve your sick servants, and give your power of 
healing to those who Minister to their needs, that those for whom our prayers are offered may be strengthened in their
weakness and have confidence in your loving care; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, one God, now and for ever.   Amen.  

Pray for Archbishop of Canterbury: Justin; Presiding Bishop: Michael; Bishop of Washington: Mariann; Rector: Sarah 

Pray for the President, the Armed Forces of the United States and our Allies, and for the people and emergent leaders of Iraq, 
Afghanistan, Egypt, Libya, and all the countries in the world that are in turmoil, as well as for our enemies and those who wish us 
ill. Pray for our Parish, especially our Staff, our Vestry and its Officers, and our Ministries and Committees. 

The following names will be prayed for aloud during the Sunday Service, and during the week in our daily prayers. They will remain on 
the prayer list until June 30, 2019.  If you want them on the long term list, please call the church office. 
Pray for Carl, LaDeborah, Rachaad, Tony, Lois, Erica, Autumn, Elizabeth, Lynn, Jeanne, Faith, DeHaven,Geneva, Catherine, Kathy, 
Vernada, and the Gholson family.    

The following names are to be prayed for during the week in our daily prayers. They will remain on the prayer list until June 30, 2019. 
If you want them to remain on the list, please call the church office.
Pray for Connie Duncan, Charles Gunter, Earlyn Howard, Thomas & Gordon James, the Mierke Family, Lana Neil, Mitch Otera, 
Nancy Paleyan, and Kay Trotter. 

THIS IS 
US

St. John’s family members share 
their stories, accomplishements, 

trials, and tribulations

D
O

IN
G UNTO THE LEAST OF THESEPeter Persell

1. 	 Feed the hungry
	 Work at the Fort Washington Food Pantry for an hour a week or an 	
	 hour a month.

2. 	 Teach the children
	T utor a child with Homework Helpers on Tuesdays; 		
	 Give school supplies for Church World Service School Kits.

3. 	 Protect the vulnerable      
	 Make a financial donation to PGC Family Crisis Center.

4. 	 Help mothers, girls, and their children
	 Make a financial contribution to the United Thank Offering of the 	
	E piscopal Church Women.

5. 	 Support victims of natural disasters
	 Give to Episcopal Relief and Development and Church World Service.

6. 	 Treat refugees and immigrants as you would treat other Americans
	E ngage with refugees and immigrants; discuss among ourselves how to 	
	 do this best.

7. 	 Be polite, smiling and kind to everyone you encounter

8. 	 Call, write, text, email and meet with elected officials to let them
	 know that you expect the to feed the hungry, teach the children,
	 protect the vulnerable, help women, girls and children and respond
	 compassionately and effectively to natural disasters.

9. 	 You have many other great ideas. Share them!

YOU ARE NEEDED!

Pastor Sarah, your vestry and those involved in these activities, are ready to 
provide practical advice on how you can get involved to help out.

Marty and Sarah - 

guess who didn’t want 

to take a picture ...?

Sarah and “Cake Boss” Karen:  
So Much Talent at St. John’s

Teaching & Learning:
The Rite of Water Baptism
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JULY
Kristopher Chapman 

Emily Tyrrell

Recycle for St. John’s
•	 DON’T put your aluminum cans (soft drink, beer, juice, etc.) in your county recycle bin! Small metal items, 
	 including aluminum cans may be
	 dropped off at St. John’s. Place items in the recycle bin or outside the kitchen door. 
•	 DON’T throw away scrap metal (pipes, gutters, screens, aluminum siding, doors, etc.)!
•	 DON’T let contractors take away old material after having new gutters, siding, etc. installed! 
	C all Kathy Mierke at 301.292.3624 for pick up. 
•	 Usual recycling pick-up is on Mondays and handled by Kathy and Jim. 
•	 All metal, including copper, aluminum, brass, and iron, will be collected.  
•	 All recycled material will be sold and all proceeds given to St. John’s. 
	 For any questions, call Kathy at 301.292.3624.

REMINDERS

SALE! Personalized BRICKS
Please see Karen Chapman for details. 

SALE! St. John’s Shirts for $20 each
Call Karen Herbert at 301.440.4294.

Bible study*
Wednesdays 
10:15 a.m. after Wednesday Worship
7 p.m. in the Rectory

Food Pantry
Saturdays at 9:30 a.m.

Worship
Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m.
Eucharist followed by Bible Study*
Sundays at 8 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

Yoga $10 per session
Mondays at 7 p.m.

Ballet Classes
Ages 10-16. Call Ms. Batts at 301. 575.4465.

Broad Creek Child 
development Program
Contact Stephenie Ratty: 301.248.6665.

CHOIR REHEARSALS 
Every Thursday from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
SUMMER BREAK FOR Homework Helpers 
- SEE YOU in FALL 2019
September 10 at 7 p.m.

get ticket(s) for the 2019 crab feast
See Sandra Bouchelion.

FINANCE Meeting
Thursday, July 11 at 7 p.m.

Jean Anderson-Jones

Dates and times are subject to change, please check with the office at 301. 248.4290 or online at www.stjohnsbroadcreek.org 
for changes/updates.

Westminster Jazz nights
Jazz Night in D.C. on Fridays presents some of the 
area’s finest jazz musicians in a lively presentation 
of classical, straight-ahead jazz.

Fridays, July 12 and 19 at 5 p.m.
Westminister
400 I St. SW, Washington, DC

Admission: $5 
Dinner served by Southwest Catering: 5:30-8 p.m.    
(Visa, Mastercard, Cash accepted)

July 12: Todd Marcus Jazz Ensemble
Todd Marcus, Bass Clarinet
Marshall Keys, Sax
Harry Appleman, Piano
Blake Meister, Bass
Eric Kennedy, Drums

July 19: Male Storytellers & Crooners
James Zimmerman, Vocals
Ben Sands, Sax
Lee Edgecomb, Guitar
Aaron Graves, Piano
Herm Burney, Bass
Nasar Abadey, Drums

Let Charles Day know of your preference for 
attending at cedays@aol.com.

Vestry Meeting
Thursday, July 18 at 6 p.m.

PGCPS DATES TO REMEMBER
Monday, July 1 
• Fourth Quarter Report Cards Released
Monday, July 1 
• Grade Appeal Window Opens
Monday, September 9
• Grade Appeal Window Closes

independence day
Thursday, July 4

Independence Day, also 
referred to as the Fourth of July or July Fourth, is a federal 
holiday in the United States commemorating the adop-
tion of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. 
The Continental Congress declared that the thirteen 
American colonies regarded themselves as a new nation, 
the United States of America, and were no longer part of 
the British Empire. The Congress actually voted to declare 
independence two days earlier, on July 2.
Independence Day is commonly associated with 
fireworks, parades, barbecues, carnivals, fairs, picnics, 
concerts, baseball games, family reunions, and political 
speeches and ceremonies, in addition to various other 
public and private events celebrating the history, 
government, and traditions of the United States.

Acolyte training
Saturday, July 20 at 10 a.m.

“state of the church”
Sunday, July 21
Meeting and brunch potluck after church.

St. John’s Annual Crab Feast
Saturday, August 3 from 1 to 5 p.m.
Knights of Columbus
1633 Tucker Rd., Fort Washington, MD 20744
For questions, see Sandra Bouchelion.

First Day of School for All Students
Tuesday, September 3
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ST. JOHN’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
A Place in Time continued…  

’ “A Place in Time” Brick Project, we are looking forward 
personalized brick “in memory of”, “in ”

’

St. John’s bricks are $50 each for a 4x8 brick. You may purch

St. John’s Church (MEMO: Brick Project) –

☐
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Saturday, August 3, 2019
1 - 5 p.m.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS HALL
1633 Tucker Road

Fort Washington, MD 20744

Cut along this line and return bottom portion with your payment!

Menu
Steamed Crabs

Fried Fish

Fried Chicken

Hot Dogs

Potato Salad

Corn-on-the-Cob

Cole Slaw

Sliced Watermelon

X-TREME Games • Fun for All!

TICKETS: 
$55 (17 & older) • $40 (10 - 16)
9 & under FREE with paying adult

Credit cards accepted: 
301.248.4290 (10 a.m. - 5 p.m.)

For more information: 
301.351.4557

Make checks payable to St. John’s Church.
(Please indicate “Crab Feast” in the memo section.)

Please mail order form to:
St. John’s Church
Attention: S. Bouchelion
9801 Livingston Road
Fort Washington, MD 20744

Name:

Address:

City/State/Zip Code:

Phone: 				E    mail:

Number of Tickets:			  @$55			  @$40

Total Amount Enclosed: $

Tickets purchased via mail will be available 
at WILL CALL on August 3, 2019.
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Let’s Hear 
from you!

The deadline for the August 2019 issue of 
“St. John’s Way” is Thursday, July 25. 

Submissions can be left in the newsletter box in the church office; 
either as hard copy, on CD, or on a flash drive.  You also have the 
options to mail or email your submission. 

The preferred way to receive your submissions is as a Microsoft 
Word document, via email.  

Please email your letters, ideas, articles, comments, information, 
questions to bsbrevard@yahoo.com.

NOTE: Dates, times, locations mentioned in this newletter 
are subject to change. All information has been edited to the best 
of our abilities. Be kind and understanding. PEACE!

Remember the July 25 deadline.
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